
   
    

    
    

   

 

     

     
  

      
     

       
           

     
    

 

 
  

     
 

   
 

 
 

 

 
    

   
     

  

   
    

      
     

  

   
   

From: Jim McCannell < > 
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 5:27 PM 
To: Paula Hope 
Cc: Shawn Carey ; Shawn Everitt 
Subject: RE: Request for 4 Way Stop @ Napier & Victoria 

Hello Everyone 

We have collected our traffic data. We placed the counters during the first week of May. 

The traffic counts were just under 200 cars per day along Napier Street. These could be low due to the 
current Provincial regulations. 

From the Data we were able to pull out the traffic speeds. The software breaks then out in 10 km/ hr 
blocks…. For ease we have grouped the 1 to 40 km / hr data all together. 

Based on this date we have shown the 93% of the traffic is traveling within the speed limit. See the 
attach Pie Chart. This meets our expectations. We expect that 85% of the traffic will be in compliance 
with the traffic speeds. We can ask OPP to have a present in the area but this will not likely have any 
result on the rate of speed for cars along Napier street. 

Regards, 

Jim McCannell 
Manager of Roads and Drainage, Operations Department 
Town of The Blue Mountains, 32 Mill Street, P.O. Box 310, Thornbury, ON N0H 
2P0 
Tel: 519-599-3131 ext. 271 | Fax: 519-599-7723| Toll Free: 888-258-6867 
Email: | Website: 
www.thebluemountains.ca 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

To be proactive and to encourage physical distancing during the Provincial Stay-at-Home Order, the 
Town of The Blue Mountains has closed all municipal facilities with the exception of the landfill. Town 
staff will continue to be available to assist residents over the phone and by email during regular business 
hours. Online services can also be accessed 24/7 by visiting: www.thebluemountains.ca/online-
services.cfm 

To contact a staff member, please call 519-599-3131 or email the appropriate department as listed on 
the staff directory of the Town website: www.thebluemountains.ca/staff-directory.cfm 

For additional information regarding the Provincial Shutdown, please visit the Province of Ontario 
website at: https://covid-19.ontario.ca or the Grey Bruce Health Unit website 
at www.publichealthgreybruce.on.ca. 

As part of providing accessible customer service, please let me know if you have any accommodation 
needs or require communication supports or alternate formats. 
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